
Minutes of the meeting held in the Baxter Hall on Tuesday 20
th

 March 2012. 

       Councillors present: W Luxton (chairman) I Fisher (Vice Chair), J Harris, D Kelsey, 

A Hunkin B Cameron Mrs H Harris (clerk) 27 members Public. 

53.   Apologies. Received from Cllr J Jeffs and M Baker PSCO. 

54   The proposed development of ground in Petrockstowe Mr D Sherry gave a talk   

        On the proposals for a development over the next 20years.Cllr Collins spoke on what  

          happening on planning in TDC, as well as he could. 

55   Public session. A public session was held for anyone to ask question on the proposed  

        Development of 13acres in the village Cllr Collins and Mr D Sherry answered question 

        All questions were asked through the chair. Mrs Deanne Whitaker will answer questions         

56   Minutes. The minutes of January 17
th

 2012 having been previously circulated were 

        Approved as a correct record, all agreed. 

57   Matters arising and correspondence.  

a) No reply has been received from Mr N Marshal enforcement officer re Planning at 

No 1 North town, Cllr Collins will look into why no reply has been received. 

b) Jubilee celebrations are well underway to be held on 3
rd

 4
th

 5
th

 of June with open 

gardens History group children’s party Presentation by parish Council Chairman and 

many other events organised. 

c) Clerk has received a call from the family of a Mr Bridgeman whose name has been 

spelt wrong on the War Memorial. Clerk to contact Chris Lock on if this can be 

altered. 

d) Cllr Hunkin reported that dogs are fouling outside the chapel. Contact TDC. 

e) Contact Ricky McCormack to see if the dog bins can be emptied. 

f) Contact highways to see if something can be done about the state of the road from 

Northtown Cross to Lower Lodge. Between Oaklands and Springfield estates a load 

of orange frothy gunge is coming out of the hedge or old pipe. 

g) Write to Imerys on the footpath through the clayworks. 

58  Councillors Reports. 

1 Recreation ground: Cllr Kelsey the building work at the Recreation ground is well 

Under way. Kitchen Units Electrics Toilets etc A big thank you to everyone that are 

helping to complete before Cricket season starts. Thank you to the 100 club for the 

donation of the £2000. 



Minutes of the 20
th

 March 2012 continued. 

2 Baxter Hall Cllr Luxton A quiz to be held team names to B Rooke. A new bar is to be  

erected in the hall, plans at next meeting. 

3 Playarea. Catch broken needs a new gate contact Lawson. 

 

59    Clerks expenses from 18- 1-2012 to 20 th March 2012. 

No more business meeting closed at 9-30pm 

Chairman.................................................................15
th

 May 2012............................ 

 

  


